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ITEM 8.01      OTHER EVENTS

        In 2003 Emery Worldwide Airlines, Inc. ("EWA") and Menlo Worldwide
Forwarding, Inc. ("MWF") were sued in a California federal court action by
the Air Line Pilots Association, International ("ALPA") to compel arbitration
of ALPA grievances over the furloughs of its members after EWA ceased air



carrier service in 2001 ("ALPA Grievances").  The ALPA Grievances protest the
furloughs of EWA's pilots and other flight crewmembers ("ALPA Members) and
the use by MWF of other air carriers, and seek recovery of lost wages and
other damages for those ALPA Members.  Since 2003, (i) ALPA amended its
lawsuit to include Con-way Inc. ("the Company") as a defendant, (ii) the
Company sold its air freight forwarding business, including MWF, to United
Parcel Service, and (iii) some ALPA Members notified ALPA that they elected
not to be represented by ALPA any longer, and that they would be separately
represented.  As a result, as of August 8, 2006, ALPA continued to represent
279 of the original 484 ALPA Members.  On August 8, 2006, the Company and
ALPA concluded a final settlement extinguishing the beneficial interests in
the ALPA Grievances of those ALPA Members still represented by ALPA.  Under
the terms of the settlement, EWA will pay its former pilots and other flight
crewmembers who were still ALPA Members an aggregate sum of $10.916 million,
the allocation of which is determined solely by ALPA.  In addition, the
collective bargaining relationship between ALPA and EWA was terminated, and
ALPA released the Company and its affiliates.  ALPA has dismissed its lawsuit
with prejudice.  The ALPA settlement does not affect any accrued rights of
EWA's former pilots and other flight crewmembers who were no longer
represented by ALPA as of the date of the settlement.  The Company will
continue to defend the ALPA Grievances and related litigation by the 205
former ALPA Members.  Based on management's current evaluation, the Company
believes that it has provided for its estimated exposure related to the
remaining ALPA Grievances and related litigation.
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